
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
MEETING OF THE Economic Development, Transport and Climate 
Emergency Scrutiny Commission 
 
DATE: Wednesday, 12 March 2025 
TIME:  5:30 pm, 
PLACE: Meeting Room G.01, Ground Floor, City Hall, 115 Charles Street, 
Leicester, LE1 1FZ 
 
 
 
Members of the Committee:  
 
Councillor Waddington (Chair) 
Councillor Dr Barton (Vice-Chair) 
 
Councillors Bajaj, Batool, Osman, Porter, Rae Bhatia and Singh Sangha 
 
Members of the Committee are summoned to attend the above meeting to consider the 
items of business listed overleaf. 
 

 
For Monitoring Officer 
 
 
 
 
 

Officer contact: 
Ed Brown- Senior Governance Officer, email: edmund.brown@leicester.gov.uk /  

Julie Bryant- Governance Officer, email julie.bryant@leicester.gov.uk 
Leicester City Council, City Hall, 3rd Floor Granby Wing, 115 Charles Street, Leicester, LE1 1FZ 

  



 

Information for members of the public 
 
Attending meetings and access to information 
 
You have the right to attend formal meetings such as full Council, committee meetings, City Mayor 
& Executive Public Briefing and Scrutiny Commissions and see copies of agendas and minutes. On 
occasion however, meetings may, for reasons set out in law, need to consider some items in private.  
 
Dates of meetings and copies of public agendas and minutes are available on the Council’s website, 
from the Council’s Customer Service Centre or by contacting us using the details below.  
 
Making meetings accessible to all 
 
Wheelchair access – Public meeting rooms at the City Hall are accessible to wheelchair users. 
Wheelchair access to City Hall is from the middle entrance door on Charles Street - press the plate 
on the right hand side of the door to open the door automatically. 
 
Braille/audio tape/translation - If you require this please contact the Governance Services Officer 
(production times will depend upon equipment/facility availability). 
 
Induction loops - There are induction loop facilities in City Hall meeting rooms. Please speak to the 
Governance Services Officer using the details below. 
 
Filming and Recording the Meeting - The Council is committed to transparency and supports efforts 
to record and share reports of proceedings of public meetings through a variety of means, including 
social media. In accordance with government regulations and the Council’s policy, persons and 
press attending any meeting of the Council open to the public (except Licensing Sub Committees 
and where the public have been formally excluded) are allowed to record and/or report all or part of 
that meeting.  Details of the Council’s policy are available by clicking the link or from Governance 
Services. 
 
If you intend to film or make an audio recording of a meeting you are asked to notify the relevant 
Governance Services Officer in advance of the meeting to ensure that participants can be notified in 
advance and consideration given to practicalities such as allocating appropriate space in the public 
gallery etc.. 
 
The aim of the Regulations and of the Council’s policy is to encourage public interest and 
engagement so in recording or reporting on proceedings members of the public are asked: 
✓ to respect the right of others to view and hear debates without interruption; 
✓ to ensure that the sound on any device is fully muted and intrusive lighting avoided; 
✓ where filming, to only focus on those people actively participating in the meeting; 
✓ where filming, to (via the Chair of the meeting) ensure that those present are aware that they 

may be filmed and respect any requests to not be filmed. 
 
Further information  
 
If you have any queries about any of the above or the business to be discussed, please contact: 
Julie Bryant (julie.bryant@leicester.gov.uk) or Ed Brown (edmund.brown@leicester.gov.uk).  
Alternatively, email committees@leicester.gov.uk, or call in at City Hall. 
 
For Press Enquiries - please phone the Communications Unit on 0116 454 4151. 
 
  

http://www.cabinet.leicester.gov.uk/
http://www.cabinet.leicester.gov.uk/


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PUBLIC SESSION 
 

AGENDA 
 
FIRE / EMERGENCY EVACUATION 
If the emergency alarm sounds, you must evacuate the building immediately by the 
nearest available fire exit and proceed to the area outside the Ramada Encore Hotel 
on Charles Street as directed by Governance Services staff. Further instructions will 
then be given. 
 
  
1.   Welcome and Apologies for Absence 

 
 
 

 To issue a welcome to those present, and to confirm if there are any apologies 
for absence. 
  

2.   Declarations of Interest 
 

 
 

 Members are asked to declare any interests they may have in the business to 
be discussed on the agenda. 
  

3.   Minutes of the Previous Meeting 
 

Appendix A 
(Pages 1 - 32) 

 The minutes of the meeting of the Economic Development, Transport and 
Climate Emergency Scrutiny Commission held on Wednesday 8th January have 
been circulated, and Members will be asked to confirm them as a correct record. 
  

4.   Chair's Announcements 
 

 
 

 The Chair is invited to make any announcements as they see fit.   
  



 

 5.  Questions, Representations and Statements of Case 
 

 
Any questions, representations and statements of case submitted in accordance 
with the Council’s procedures will be reported. 
 
The following question and statement were submitted by Mr Wynd: 
 
Approximately a year ago I read a story that Green Party was trying to get funds 
for a kid’s park in Clarendon Park as residents were having to fund it 
themselves. I'm not sure of the outcome of this whether the council have 
addressed this open space for the public. 
  
In addition to this I highlight the design of the Rally open space, a path has been 
put straight through the middle of this instead of widening the old path route. 
  
I was invited to help save Tudor Rally adventure playground along with eight 
other kids play schemes via a protest. I'm glad to see with the pressure placed 
on the council they backed down and have now funded these schemes. 
  
The development plans for Beaumont Park, so another loss of open space. 
  
I invite the other councillors to highlight any other loss of open spaces they have 
encountered. I say this as the council’s argument for the market to be left as an 
open space lacks its validity. 
  
The council announced their original proposition for the new market and 
convinced the traders to move to Green Dragon Square, they demolished the 
old market then realised this was a great open space for the public. I'm unsure 
how they didn't realise this before as I have seen three developments in this 
meeting where they used footage from the air. Why wasn't this utilised for the 
market, who knows. 
  
I attended a meeting last year where I highlighted to the attendees that I had 
seen the Leicester public asking for a larger market/ undercover space. I also 
voiced this in the last meeting. 
  
In a previous scrutiny meeting it was highlighted that four propositions would be 
unveiled, this never came to light but in the last meeting I was advised that three 
other propositions existed and could be considered. It is unclear but seems that 
none of these propositions were any bigger for the public to vote on. 
  
The council has agreed with themselves that the 1 proposition they put forward 
was a success and is now pushing forward to the planning stage. The story was 
run by both the BBC and Leicester Live, and in their Facebook groups the 
council took a right slating over the proposals, very little agreement with the 
council’s proposals. 
  
I posted in a Leicester based Facebook group about the above and proposition 
that was going to be implemented and got nearly 500 like reacts indicating they 
agreed the council had not got this right. 
  



 

I asked two times this year what was happening over the market and got no 
response, Then the council announced they were pushing on with their plans. It 
looks like the decision had already been made. 
  
I have spoken to Leicester Media Online who say they have received a lot of 
objections about the market. They are awaiting a statement from the council 
before running a new story. 
  
I have been led to believe that the original petition of 10,000 plus signatures 
cannot be used as an objection to the plans and feel by dragging of heels on 
this people have started to give up the fight against the council pushing through 
this proposal. 
  
I feel a bigger option needs to be considered and proposed by the council. Then 
the four propositions given to the public to have the final say. I suggest these 
are also made transparent as to size of stalls, venue etc. 
  
So my question, and so this is documented in black and white. 
  
Because of the above, the lack of support for the proposal I've seen, do you feel 
you should continue as planned or that a 4th larger proposition be added and it 
put to the people of Leicester to vote? 
  
And by a vote, I mean a fully transparent, involving all local media, to make the 
vote easily accessible to all. 
  

6.   Petitions 
 

 
 

 Any petitions received in accordance with Council procedures will be reported. 
  

7.   Market Place Update 
 

 
 

 A verbal update will be given on the Market Place development plans. 
  

8.   UK Shared Prosperity Fund 
 

Appendix B 
(Pages 33 - 44) 

 The Director of Tourism, Culture and Inward Investment submits a report 
providing an update on the UK Shared Prosperity Fund (UKSPF) programme, 
including plans for the transition year for 2025-26. 
  

9.   Skills Bootcamps 
 

Appendix C 
(Pages 45 - 54) 

 The Director of Tourism, Culture and Inwards Investment submits a report 
following on the impact of the pilot year (2023-24) and an update on the 2024-25 
programme. 
 
  



 

10.   UKSPF ESOL 
 

Appendix D 
(Pages 55 - 64) 

 The Director of Tourism, Culture and Inward Investment submits a report for the 
Commission to consider and comment upon the development of the UKSPF 
funded ESOL projects in 2024-25. 
  

11.   Update on Leicester and Leicestershire Business 
and Skills Partnership 
 

Appendix E 
(Pages 65 - 74) 

 The Director of Tourism, Culture and Inward Investment and the Director of 
LLEP submit a report to update the Scrutiny Commission on the work of the 
Business and Skills Partnership for Leicester and Leicestershire. 
 
  

12.   Electric Vehicle Charging Points Task Group - 
Executive Response 
 

 
 

 The Chair of the Economic Development, Transport and Climate Emergency 
Scrutiny Committee will provide a verbal update on the Executive response to 
the Electric Vehicle Charging Points Scrutiny review report. 
  

13.   Work Programme 
 

Appendix F 
(Pages 75 - 80) 

 Members of the Commission will be asked to consider the work programme and 
make suggestions for additional items as it considers necessary. 
  

14.   Any Other Business   
 

 
  


